	Part 1 (Open to the public)
	ITEM NO.


REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF CORPORATE SERVICES & DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES 

To the: PLANNING AND TRANSPORTATION REGULATORY PANEL

On: Thursday, 19th October 2006

TITLE:  SALFORD CITY COUNCIL(DEVONSHIRE STREET,SALFORD)(PROHIBITION OF WAITING) ORDER 2006 

RECOMMENDATIONS:
The Committee are asked to consider whether, in light of the objections received, the order should be:-

(i) Introduced as originally proposed, or

(ii) Amended, or

(iii) Withdrawn

It is the recommendation of the Strategic Director of Housing and Planning that the Order be introduced as originally proposed.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:
The report attached explains the background to and the reasons for introducing the order 

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
Minutes of the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel of 15th September 2005 and correspondence from the objectors; plan outlining the proposals 

ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
N/A

THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:
N/A

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
N/A

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
N/A

CONTACT OFFICER:
Paul Pearson, Legal Assistant, 0161 793 3122

Report Prepared: 26th SEPTEMBER 2006

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATES:


Broughton

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Transport Strategy; 

DETAILS:
A request has been received for the introduction of waiting restrictions at the eastern junction of Devonshire Street and Leicester Road, Salford.

Site investigations were carried out and confirmed that a problem exists where vehicles are parked close to the junction and restrict visibility for both pedestrians and vehicular traffic. It is therefore proposed to introduce waiting restrictions to protect the junction.

The proposals of the Strategic Director of Housing and Planning are for the:-

                                                    SCHEDULE  

Introduction of  No Waiting At Any time 

Leicester Road east side from a point metres south of the southern kerbline of Devonshire Street in a northerly direction for a distance of 25 metres. 

Devonshire Street north side from the eastern kerbline of Leicester Road in an easterly direction for a distance of 13 metres.

Devonshire Street south side from the eastern kerbline of Leicester Road in an easterly direction for a distance of 17 metres. 

Objections to the proposal have been received. Letters explaining the need for the Order have been sent to the objectors. However the objections listed have not been withdrawn. Copies of the outstanding objections are available at panel.

The following objections have not been withdrawn.

Brief details of the objections, with the Strategic Director of Housing and Planning comments are as follows:-

Mr A.D. Miles 39 Cardiff Street, Higher Broughton, Salford M7 4AT

A letter was received from Mr Miles on the 5th July 2006 the grounds of objection being. 

1) Inconvenience of travelling to the shops, as transportation is the ‘only viable security option’ available due to the amount of Anti-social behaviour whilst walking to and from my / his property.   

The Strategic Director of  Housing and Planning replied as follows, on the 2nd August 2006 :-

The waiting restrictions are being introduced on the grounds of highway safety. Site visits to the junction of Devonshire Street/Leicester Road highlighted that vehicles were parking too close to the junction and in a dangerous and obstructive manner. These vehicles were restricting the visibility for both pedestrians and vehicular traffic. The initial proposals were taken to the Traffic Management Unit, the unit consists of representatives from the City Council’s Traffic and Legal Departments; there is also representation from the emergency services, Passenger Transport Authority and the Disabled Motorists Association. The unit consider all requests for management in the City. Greater Manchester Police fully agree with the scheme to help with emergency vehicles enter and exit from Devonshire Street. The scheme is not being implemented to prevent from using local amenities, but to improve the safety of pedestrians and motorists in the area.       

Mr Mohanial Patel 84 Devonshire Street, Salford M7 4AE  

A letter and 423 signature petition was received from Mr Patel dated 7th July 2006, grounds of objection being.

1) Outside his shop there is no parking for the disabled.

2) The shop is a local amenity.

3) Loss to his business in terms of custom.

4) Various safety issues vandalism/threatening behaviour.  

The Strategic Director of  Housing and Planning replied as follows, on the 2nd August 2006 
The waiting restrictions are being introduced on the grounds of highway safety. Site visits to the junction of Devonshire Street/Leicester Road highlighted that vehicles were parking too close to the junction and in a dangerous and obstructive manner. These vehicles were restricting the visibility for both pedestrians and vehicular traffic. The initial proposals were taken to the Traffic Management Unit, the unit consists of representatives from the City Council’s Traffic and Legal Departments; there is also representation from the emergency services, Passenger Transport Authority and the Disabled Motorists Association. The unit consider all requests for management in the City. Greater Manchester Police fully agree with the scheme to help with emergency vehicles enter and exit from Devonshire Street. The scheme is not being implemented to prevent from using local amenities, but to improve the safety of pedestrians and motorists in the area.       

_____________________________________________________________________    

Having considered objections, the Strategic Director of Housing and Planning recommends that the Order be introduced as originally proposed.

